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The Fellowship is awarded to an out-
standing print journalist.

Mr. Corvette had been with The
Atlanta Journal-Constitution since
1982. Before becoming general
assignment reporter, he had covered
police, courts, and local government
at the county and regional level. In
1982 he graduated magna cum laude
from South Carolina College, Uni-
versity of South Carolina, with a
Bachelor of Arts degree in jour-
nalism.

Funding for the 1993-94 Poynter
Fellow is generously provided by
Congressional Quarterly Inc., pub-
lishers of a family of resources that
inform the public about Congress,
national issues, and the American
political process. Congressional
Quarterly was founded in 1945 by
Nelson Poynter.

Ronald G. Shaiko: William A.
Steiger Congressional Fellow

Ronald G. Shaiko

Ronald G. Shaiko, assistant pro-
fessor, department of government,
The American University, has been
named the 1993-94 William A.
Steiger Congressional Fellow.

Dr. Shaiko joined the faculty of
The American University in 1990 and
previously had been assistant pro-
fessor, department of political sci-
ence, at Virginia Polytechnic Institute
and State University. He earned his
Ph.D. in political science from

Syracuse University in 1989.
The William A. Steiger Congres-

sional Fellowship honors the memory
of the late William W. Steiger, a
Republican who represented the Sixth
District of Wisconsin from 1966 until
his untimely death in 1978. During
his service in Congress, he was dedi-
cated to the Congressional Fellow-
ship Program and was an active
member of its advisory committee.
The Fellowship is awarded annually
to a political scientist or journalist
who best exemplifies Representative
Steiger's values and interests.

Fundraising for the William A.
Steiger Congressional Fellowship is
under the direction of the William A.
Steiger Congressional Fellowship
Development Committee, which
seeks to raise an endowment to sup-
port the Fellowship in perpetuity.
The Fellowship fund receives con-
tributions annually from former
Congressional Fellows and other
friends of the Congressional Fellow-
ship Program.

All designated Fellowships are
awarded through rigorous national
competition.

Robert Wood Johnson Foundation
Reauthorizes Congressional
Fellowship Program Participation

In April 1993, the Robert Wood
Johnson Foundation's Board of
Directors reauthorized funding of the
Robert Wood Johnson Health Policy
Congressional Fellowships for
another five years, beginning with
the 1993-94 year. APSA will con-
tinue to include the health policy
professionals in the Congressional
Fellowship Program, along with
political scientists and-journalists,
federal executives, international
fellows, and others.

1993 Ralph Bunche
Summer Institute

Ten outstanding juniors who have
demonstrated potential in the field of
political science participated in the
eighth annual APSA Summer Insti-
tute in Political Science for African
American Students. The Summer
Institute is in honor of Ralph
Bunche, winner of the Nobel Peace
Prize and former APSA President.

The Institute held June 7-July 2 in
Atlanta, Georgia, was conducted by
a consortium consisting of Spelman
College, Morehouse College, Georgia
State University, Emory University,
and Clark Atlanta University. Dr.
Jeanne T. Meadows of Spelman Col-
lege was the director of the 1993
Institute; the 1992 Institute was
directed by Dr. Lois T. Moreland.
Professor Tobe Johnson of More-
house College, Dr. C. T. Cummings
and Professor William Thomas of
Georgia State University, Professor
Alan Abramowitz and Dr. Eleanor
Main of Emory University, and Pro-
fessor William Boone of Clark
Atlanta University were coordinators
for their respective campuses.

Summer Institute Participants

Cheryl D. Anderson, Spelman
College

Satyra L. Austin, Baylor University

Derwyn D. Bunton, San Diego State
University

Lynda Caine-Barrett, Texas Southern
University

Renita M. Edwards, University of
Louisville

Kendra A. King, Colby College

Natasha C. Marcus, Emory
University

Kimaka Nichols, Winthrop
University

Kenneth H. Perrin, Queens College

Terrence L. Walker, University of
Maryland

Annual Meeting Paper
and Preprint Archive
on Internet

The APSA and other associations
are making judicial process and con-
stitutional law papers available on
the Internet beginning September 15,
1993. The first set of papers will be
from the 1993 APSA meetings;
papers from other meetings will
follow. The papers will be available
for a period of two years. At the
beginning, two separate procedures
will allow users to access them.

The first is ftp (file protocol trans-
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fer). To use it, when you have logged
onto your university's computer sys-
tem, type ftp ftp.acns.nwu.edu.;
when asked for your user name, type
the word anonymous; when asked
for your password, type in your
e-mail address. Next you will need to
go into the law-and-politics directory
by typing "cd law-and-politics" (all
lower case, omitting the quotation
marks). Use the dir command to get
a listing of all the available papers.
To transfer one to your site, simply
type "get" and the name of the
paper (again omitting the quotation
marks).

The second way to access the
papers is log onto your university's
computer system and type "gopher
gopher.nwu.edu" (all lower case,
omitting the quotation marks) or just
type gopher and then find the North-
western University gopher by select-
ing the appropriate menu items. You
will see a menu of choices; select the
appropriate one. Gopher allows you
to view the papers before transferring
them to your site. The surest way to
transfer them is to issue a save com-
mand and the paper will be saved on
your space at the computer you are
logged onto.

Please address inquiries to Herbert
Jacob, Department of Political Sci-
ence, Northwestern University, 601
University Place, Evanston, IL 60208
(e-mail: mzltov@nwu.edu; voice
mail: (708) 491-2648); or Michael
Brintnall at APSA (e-mail:
incemO24@SIVM; (202) 483-2512).

Jones Appoints
Paul Allen Beck
1994 Program Chair

APSA President-Elect Charles O.
Jones, University of Wisconsin-
Madison, has appointed Paul Allen
Beck, The Ohio State University, to
be the 1994 program chair. The 1994
annual meeting will be held Septem-
ber 1-4 in New York City.

The 1994 Program will continue
the practice of the past three years of
integrating the organized sections
with the program committee sections.
This year, however, the program
"sections" will be referred to as
"divisions." Under a Council "rule
of three" policy, each organized sec-

tion was asked to nominate three
candidates to be section head for that
organized section's field. The pro-
gram chair then selected one of the
three nominees to serve on the 1994
program. Additionally, Beck selected
other members of the program com-
mittee to handle parts of the pro-
gram not covered by the organized
sections. The APSA Council subse-
quently approved all appointments to
the 1994 program committee.

Call for Papers:
1994 Annual Meeting

The 1994 Program Committee is
ready to receive paper proposals and
offers to appear as discussants or
panel chairs for the APSA Annual
Meeting in New York from Septem-
ber 1-4, 1994. The deadline for the
receipt of submissions is December 1.
Proposals for whole panels or round-
tables are also welcome, especially
those that incorporate the program
theme or focus on either important
works (recent or classics) or the con-
tributions of leading scholars. It is
imperative that such proposals for
panels or roundtables be submitted
well before the December 1 deadline.

Please send your proposals or
offers to serve as chairs/discussants
directly to the member of the Pro-
gram Committee, listed below, whose
program division (formerly called
sections) is most appropriate. If you
are applying to more than one divi-
sion of the program, either because
each appears suitable for what you
have in mind or because you are sub-
mitting different proposals, you must
inform each division head of the
other divisions to which you have
applied. More general inquiries or
suggestions may be addressed to the
Program Chair or to Jennifer Hacha
Richards, Convention Manager,
APSA, 1527 New Hampshire
Avenue, NW, Washington, DC
20036.

Proposals for papers should
include complete information on all
authors (full name and affiliation as
they are to be listed in the program,
address, phone and fax numbers,
and e-mail address, where relevant),
a title, and a synopsis or abstract.
Proposals for panels or roundtables

should contain a title and abstract
describing the theme as well as com-
plete information on each of the par-
ticipants. Offers to serve as a discus-
sant or panel chair should be accom-
panied by a description of areas of
specialization or a short c.v.

Prospective participants should be
aware of two APSA Council policies
governing participation at annual
meetings:

1. Acceptance of a proposal by the
Program Committee obligates you
to preregister (and pay the reg-
istration fee) prior to June 1,
1994. If you fail to preregister,
you will not be listed in the
official program.

2. Participants may appear on two
(but no more than two) panels in
any capacity—chairing a panel or
roundtable, acting as a discussant,
or presenting a paper.

In order to minimize the problems
created by late papers and "no
shows" among panelists, every effort
will be made to include on the pro-
gram only those people who definite-
ly plan to attend the meetings and
pledge to meet the deadlines for
paper submissions. These efforts will
include two proposals to the APSA
Council for improving compliance
with the norms and rules of profes-
sional meeting participation. We will
request that division heads and panel
chairs be instructed to prohibit for-
mal discussion of papers that do not
reach the discussants with sufficient
time for them to prepare comments.
We also will propose that a list of
panel "no shows" be passed along to
the following year's program com-
mittee, so that a record is kept of
those failing to fulfill their profes-
sional responsibilities. The intent of
these new practices is not to limit
participation at the APSA meetings;
rather, our desire is to minimize the
problems created by irresponsibility
among a few panel participants and
to provide participation opportunities
only to those who fulfill their profes-
sional commitments.

1994 Program Theme:
Politics and Political Science
in a Changing World

The theme of the 1994 Annual
Meetings recognizes the many impor-
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